DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT, LEASING AND CUSTOMER FEES COMMITTEE

Wednesday, November 10, 2010

DAA Flight Center Building

The meeting of the Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee of the DuPage Airport Authority Board of Commissioners was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, Wednesday, November 10, 2010.  Chairman Gorski called the meeting to order at approximately 2:32 p.m. and a quorum was present. 

Commissioners Present:  Davis, Gillett, Gorski, LaMantia, Sabathne’ 

(Commissioner Donnelly also attended)

Absent:  None
DAA Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Anna Marano, Procurement Anaylst; John Schlaman, General Manager of Prairie Landing Golf Club; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:   Dan Pape, Crawford, Murphy & Tilly; Michael Vonic, CH2M Hill; Johnny Jackson, CH2M Hill; Phil Luetkehans, Schirott & Luetkehans; 
Press:  None

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT

OLD BUSINESS

Project Implementation 

Executive Director Bird introduced representatives from CH2M Hill, Michael Vonic and Johnny Jackson, who addressed the progress of the project to extend Runway 2R 20L.  Discussion occurred.

NEW BUSINESS

 (The following resolutions relating to the East Side Drainage System Improvements were discussed and approved with one motion)

Proposed Resolution 2010-1548; Authorizing the Execution of a Participation Agreement with the State of Illinois for the Project Described as Construct East Side Drainage System. 
Proposed Resolution 2010-1547; Authorizing the Concurrence of Award with the State of Illinois for the Project Described as Construct East Side Drainage System. 
Proposed Resolution 2010-1549; Authorizing the Execution of an Engineering Design and Special Services Phase Agreement with Crawford, Murphy and Tilly, Inc. to Construct East Side Drainage System. 

Executive Director Bird asked Byron Miller to discuss resolutions relating to the East Side Drainage System Improvements.  Mr. Miller reviewed the Participation Agreement with the State of Illinois which will authorize the Division of Aeronautics to act as the Airport’s agent for this project; Concurrence with the State’s award of the bid to the lowest, responsible bidder and the Engineering Services Agreement with Crawford, Murphy and Tilly for the construction phase of this project.   He continued to review the specifics for each of these resolutions and explained the drainage project and the area involved.  After this review there were recommended modifications to the resolutions and Attorney Luetkehans was directed to make these modifications prior to passage at the Board Meeting:  

Proposed Resolution 2010-1549 requires a change in the title of the resolution to the corrected title:  Authorizing the Execution of a Professional Services Agreement with Crawford, Murphy and Tilly, Inc. for Construction Phase Engineering Services for Construction of the East Side Drainage System.

Proposed Resolution 2010-1547; Authorizing the Concurrence of Award with the State of Illinois for the Project Described as Construct East Side Drainage System – Phase 3:  requires a change omitting the last Whereas clause in the resolution. 
With the modifications as discussed, staff recommended approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1550; Proposed Resolution 2010-1547 and Proposed Resolution 2010-1549, all relating to the Project to Construct East Side Drainage System Improvements.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1548; Authorizing the Execution of a Participation Agreement with the State of Illinois for the Project Described as Construct East Side Drainage System, Proposed Resolution 1547; Authorizing the Concurrence of Award with the State of Illinois for the Project Described as Construct East Side Drainage System, and Proposed Resolution 2010-1549; Authorizing the Execution of a Professional Services Agreement with Crawford, Murphy & Tilly, Inc. for Construction Phase Engineering Services for Construction of the East Side Drainage System with the modifications and corrections as discussed.    The motion was seconded by Commissioner LaMantia and was passed by roll call vote (5-0).  

Proposed Resolution 2010-1550; Authorizing the Execution of an Engineering Agreement with Crawford, Murphy and Tilly, Inc. for Design and Construction Phase Engineering Services for the Construction of the Perimeter Roadway on the Approach End of Runway 10.  
Mr. Miller advised that due to the growing amount of vehicular traffic and public access on the landside public roadway, staff has determined it to be in the best interest of the Airport to separate the public access roadways by constructing an airport perimeter roadway without public access.  Executive Director Bird explained it is important for safety and security concerns that fuel trucks have access to the airfield inside the fenced area.    Mr. Miller stated that the project is ready to proceed to the design phase and he discussed the specific terms of the proposed agreement with Crawford, Murphy and Tilly.    Executive Director Bird also commented that the Airport Authority will attempt to secure state funding for this project as it was a recommendation made at the last Runway Safety Action Team (RSAT) meeting and the FAA Control Tower Chief feels strongly about its importance to the Airport.  Staff recommended approval.  Discussion occurred.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1550; Authorizing the Execution of an Engineering Agreement with Crawford, Murphy and Tilly, Inc. for Design and Construction Phase Engineering Services for the Construction of the Perimeter Roadway on the Approach End of Runway 10.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gillett and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (5-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1552; Authorizing the Amendment to the Agreement for Architectural Services with FGM Architects.
Byron Miller advised that at an earlier Board Meeting, an agreement with FGM Architects was approved for the rehabilitation of the existing Fire Station and at that time the Board expressed concern regarding the costs of rehabbing the existing station versus construction of a new building.  Staff was directed to work with FGM and review this option and FGM Architects has provided a revised agreement for the not-to-exceed fee of $20,000 plus reimbursable expenses to provide a schematic design for a new Airport Fire Station Building.  Staff will bring back to the Committee and Board a recommendation to either move forward with building a new station or to continue the renovation of the old station.  Discussion occurred and Staff recommended approval of this proposed Amendment to the Agreement for Architectural Services with FGM Architects.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1452; Authorizing the Amendment to the Agreement for Architectural Services with FGM Architects.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (5-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1554; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement with GHAFARI Associates, LLC for Design Services for Flight Center Upgrades.
Mark Doles advised that after fifteen years of operation in the Flight Center Building there are some deficiencies in the organizational design of the building that need to be upgraded.  He continued that these upgrades include new landside entry and upgrade to a revolving door system; change in airside access; additional airside storage; front desk functionality, sliding door upgrades; interior finish changes and protected entryways both land and airside.  Mr. Doles continued that GHAFARI has provided a proposal for a not-to-exceed amount of $120,000 to provide design services for this project; this amount was in the 2010 Budget and Appropriations.  Discussion continued and staff recommended approval.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1554; Authorizing the Execution of an Agreement with GHAFARI Associates, LLC for Design Services for Flight Center Upgrades.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gillett and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (5-0)
LEASING AND CUSTOMER FEES

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Proposed Resolution 2010-1553; Authorizing a First Amendment to the Ground Lease Agreement with Pheasant Run II, Inc.
Mr. Doles discussed the proposed amendment to the Ground Lease Agreement with Pheasant Run for the driving range on Keil Road.  He advised that the original term of the lease was for 10 years with a one 10-year option.  He continued that this amendment will reduce the monthly payments and extend the lease term; resulting in a 13-year lease with a 7-year option to extend.  He further discussed the terms of this amendment to the Ground Lease Agreement and advised that staff recommends approval.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1553; Authorizing a First Amendment to the Ground Lease Agreement with Pheasant Run II, Inc.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (5-0)

OTHER BUSINESS
None

Commissioner Gillett made a MOTION to adjourn the Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee Meeting; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was unanimously passed by voice vote.   The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m. 

Adopted at the January 12, 2011 Annual Board Meeting
Gerald M. Gorski, Chairman

Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee
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